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St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School - Newsletter
20th January 2017 (486)
Tel: 0161-205-1700
Sunday Masses: Vigil Mass – Saturday, 6.30 p.m. at St. Malachy’s

9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. (signed for the deaf) at St. Patrick’s
11:30 a.m. at St. Malachy’s
Parish Website: www.sspatrickmalachy.org.uk
School Website: www.stedmundsrcprimaryschool.co.uk
School Twitter account: @stedmundsrcps
Facebook page: St. Edmund’s Roman Catholic Primary School
If there is any parent who wishes their child to be baptised, please contact the Parish Priest of the parish in which you live.  If you live within the boundaries of this parish, please see Father Ged after one of the Sunday Masses listed above.
Our next statement to live by is: “I try to use words that make the world a better place.”
ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY MATTERS! Our attendance for last week was 96.2%, just short of our school target. Congratulations to Year 6 who got off to a flying start with 100%. Trail blazers!  Thank you to those parents who came to their attendance/punctuality meetings on Thursday.  Please remember, school starts at 10 to 9 so that lessons start promptly at 9 o’clock.
PRAYER AND WORSHIP: Unfortunately, there will be no Masses in school whilst the work is taking place in the upstairs classrooms.  The hall is currently being used as a classroom.  Our Year 6 children have been working in the hall this week and will continue to do so next week.  They have responded to this change brilliantly and Mrs Fox has been really proud of their attitude & maturity. Thank you children.
SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME: We now have some important dates for those families who are following our Sacramental Programme this year.  Please make a note of these in your diaries. All parents and children are expected to attend the meetings beforehand in preparation of the celebrations.


	Tuesday 7th March
	Preparation meeting

for 1st Confesssion
	3.30 p.m. & 5.30 p.m.
	At school

	Thursday 9th March
	Reconciliation Service
	7.00 p.m.
	St. Patrick’s Church

	Tuesday 6th June
	Preparation meeting for 1st Holy Communion
	3.30 p.m. & 5.30p.m.
	At school

	Sunday 11th June
	1st Holy Communion
	9.15 a.m.
	St. Patrick’s Church


PARENTS’ EVENING: Many thanks to everyone who was able to attend parents’ evening on Monday.  It was lovely to be able to celebrate all the good learning that your children have been doing with you as well as sharing their targets for the next term.  If you were unable to make your appointment please make sure that you arrange another one with the class teachers as it is essential that we keep you updated with your child’s progress. Please phone the school office to make an appointment.

JUDAISM WEEK: As you have seen on facebook, we had a special visitor to school this week – Jeremy.  The children deepened their understanding of the Jewish religion and faith and can now make comparisons and connections with our own religion. Jeremy was particularly impressed with the questions our children asked and the welcome he was given. Well done everyone and thank you to Mrs Betney and Mrs Gavigan for organising the visit. 

DINNER MONEY:  For those parents who pay for school meals, can we please remind you that dinner money needs to be paid by Monday morning on Agora- just think, this can now be done from the comfort of your own home! If you wish to pay in advance, dinner money for the rest of this half term is £41.80.  Thank you!
AGORA: As you are all aware, in order to improve the safety of school, we are striving to become a ‘cash free’ school and with your help, we are well on our way – thank you!  Many of you have not only signed up but are now actively using Agora, the online payment system, to pay school for a range of things such as school meals, breakfast club, milk and fruit and trips which is brilliant!  There are however still a few parents who haven’t yet managed to register. Please register as soon as possible. If there any questions at all or you need help with completing your registration, then please see Mrs Fell at the office who will be more than happy to get you up and running with Agora! FROM APRIL 2017, OUR SCHOOL WILL BE COMPLETELY CASH-FREE. ALL PAYMENTS WILL HAVE TO BE MADE USING OUR ONLINE PAYMENT SYSTEM. PLEASE SIGN UP NOW!
NURSERY PLACES: The Governors will shortly be starting the admission process for our Nursery class in September.  If you have a child who was born between 1st September 2013 - 31st August 2014, they may be eligible for a place.  Please call at the office for a registration form if your child is not already on our list.  If you have a friend or family member whose child may be eligible, please let them know as soon as possible.  Those parents who do have a child on our waiting list will be hearing from us in due course.  

SLEEP SUCCESS WORKSHOP:  Do your children suffer from sleep problems? The children’s sleep charity are running a workshop for parents in the Manchester area on Monday 6th February at St. Thomas Centre, Ardwick Green North, Manchester, M12 6FZ.  To book or for more information please email them at info@thechildrenssleepcharity.org.uk.

FAC5: Children in Years 2, 3 & 4 will be bringing home a flyer from the Factory Zone today advertising some new and exciting activities aimed at their age group.  This is an ideal opportunity for your child to learn something new and meet new friends.
CALLING ALL MATHLETES: Thank you to those children and parents who are regularly using our online maths homework.  These activities are specifically geared towards your own child’s learning needs and teachers spend a lot of time setting the activities.  A child from St. Edmund’s should never be able to say, ‘I’ve got no homework!’  They have plenty to do and 30 minutes every day will improve their mental maths skills.  The scores will be published in next week’s newsletter. Watch this space!

GOOD NEWS – SUPERSTAR PUPILS: The following pupils have either impressed their teachers or lunchtime staff this week and were rewarded in our weekly assembly:

Alisha Ndibu

Kareem Al-Musawy

Hassan Najar

Dontay Samuels


Jayden Murray
Eldan Bokre


Alfie Wallbank
Grace Mannion


Sikemi Folaji

Ruby O’Neill


Jesse Williams
Stephenie Okeapu-Chukwudi
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
	Friday 27th January
	Year 4 to attend the National Cycling Centre

	Tuesday 7th February
	Mass led by Year 3 and 4 in the School Hall at 9.15 am

	Tuesday 7th February
	Safer Internet Day

	Tuesday 14th February
	Mass led by Year 2 and 1 in the School Hall at 9.15 am

	Thursday 16th February
	Non-uniform day to support school fund with a donation of 50p or £1 per family.

School closes for the half term break at 3.15pm

	Friday 17th February
	INSET day for staff 
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SPECIAL PRAYERS: 
Please remember the following people in your prayers this week:

Jimmy Mudayi (RIP) and the Balagizi family, Sidney Dutton (RIP) and the Dutton family and David Atkinson (RIP) and the Atkinson and Turnbull families & all other private intentions.       
Stay with us, Lord, on our journey.
